
M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: Somerville Retirement Board 

FROM: William T. Keefe., Executive Director 

RE: Approval of Funding Schedule 

DATE: December 6, 2024 

This Commission is hereby furnishing you with approval of the revised funding schedule the Board 
recently adopted (copy enclosed). The schedule assumes payments are made on July 1 and is 
effective in FY23 (since the amount under the prior schedule was maintained in FY25) and is 
acceptable under Chapter 32. 

The Board maintained the 7.50% investment return assumption as part of this actuarial valuation.  
We are generally recommending an assumption of 7.0% for our 2024 actuarial valuations. For 
comparison, 77 systems are currently using an assumption of 7.0% or below. 

The range we consider reasonable for our 2024 actuarial valuations is 6.0% to 7.35%. Note that 
your assumption is slightly greater than the high end of our reasonable range. This means that if 
we were the actuary for your plan, we would not recommend that assumption and if we were to 
complete the work using that assumption, we would outline that the Board determined that 
assumption and we would disclose what the plan liabilities would be using our recommended 
assumption. We expect the plan’s actuarial liability would increase about 5% ($28 million) using 
a 7.0% investment return assumption. 

The Board updated the salary increase assumption from 3.0% per year to 3.25% per year. The 
3.25% salary increase assumption is among the lowest of any Chapter 32 system. PERAC’s current 
standard assumption (ultimate rate after 10 years of service) ranges from 4.25% for Group 1 
members to 4.75% for Group 4 members. 

We also note that although you use a current mortality base table, mortality improvement is 
projected only to 2025. PERAC’s mortality assumption does not limit the length of mortality 
improvements to a specific year. Based on our experience, PERACs methodology is common 
practice. 
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We have outlined and reiterated a number of our concerns regarding funding levels and the 
actuarial assumptions in our last eight funding schedule approval memorandums. Overall, your 
actuarial assumption set is among the least conservative of any Chapter 32 system. 

We are available to discuss these issues further. If you have any questions, please contact 
PERAC's Actuary, John Boorack, at (617) 666-4446, extension 935. 
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